
Board of Supervisors Minutes 

April 18, 2022 

 

The Tama County Board of Supervisors met at 9:30 a.m. April 18, 2022.  Present: 1st District 

Supervisor, Larry Vest; 2nd District Supervisor, Bill Faircloth and 3rd District Supervisor, Dan 

Anderson.  

 

Motion by Vest, seconded by Faircloth to approve the minutes of the April 11th regular meeting and 

the April 12 special meeting.   All voted aye.  Motion carried 

 

The Board met with Lyle Brehm, Tama County Engineer, to get a road projects report.  He 

presented the Tama County 5 Year Construction Program and the Tama County Fiscal Year 23 

DOT Budget for approval.  Motion by Faircloth, seconded by Vest to approve both the Tama 

County 5 Year Construction Program and the FY23 Tama County DOT Budget.  All voted aye.  

Motion carried. 

 

Tama County Auditor, Laura Kopsa, was present to ask the Board to assign a different number to 

the recently approved Weed Control Ordinance #V.7.  Due to a clerical error in the numbering.  She 

suggests that the Board change the ordinance number to V.12 Weed Control Ordinance.  Motion by 

Vest, seconded by Faircloth to approve the numbering change to the Weed Control Ordinance from 

V.7 to V.12.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

 

Amanda Kriegel, Treasurer, would like the Board to approve adding Sara Gilbert in her office to all 

Tama County Bank accounts.  Motion by Faircloth, seconded by Vest to approve adding Sara 

Gilbert, Treasurer’s Office, as a signee on all Tama County bank accounts and the Treasurer’s credit 

card.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.   

 

Motion by Faircloth, seconded by Vest to approve the claims for payment as presented.  All voted 

aye.  Motion carried. 

 

Chairman Anderson adjourned the meeting 9:58 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


